Round Table Executive Board Meeting
October 15, 2008

Pat Neff Hall

Meeting was called to order by President Leigh Ann Marshall

Leigh Ann gave a word of prayer to open the meeting.


New officers for 2008-09:
	Vice President – Carolyn Keathley
	Parliamentarian – Carol Gene Graves
	Hostess Committee Chair – Marliyn Eichelberger

Officer Reports:

President Leigh Ann Marshall felt the tea was successful and the location was a good fit.

Vice President – the new vice president will be Carolyn Keathley

Historians not present

Corresponding Secretary Carolyn Keathley had no report.  Make sure you give all requests to Carolyn.

Parliamentarian – Carol Gene Graves will be serving as Parliamentarian

Publicity Coordinator Paulette Edwards was unable to attend but sent the following report.   The kick-off photo for the Membership Tea ran in the “Friends and Neighbors” section of the Waco Tribune Herald on Thursday, September 25, 2008.  Angela Crow-Jones from the Trib attended the Tea and took photos.  Thirty-nine photos were on the Trib website for review and are available for purchase.  Some photos may appear later in Waco Today, but there is no confirmation as of this date.  Remind the event/program chairs to send detailed information on their events just as soon as their plans are finalized so that publicity can be started.

Recording Secretary Tam Dunn read the minutes from the August 28, 2008 meeting.  They were approved.  The minutes were read and approved from the September Roundtable Tea.

Treasurer Tricia Tolbert reported there was a $50.00 donation to the scholarship included with someone’s dues.  The financial statement was included with the handout and showed an ending balance of $14, 365.47

Past President Judy Maggard was not present

Committee Reports:

Anniversary co-chairs Lois Myers, Lois Ferguson and Patricia Pack reported that the date for the luncheon will be on March 24, 2009 at 11:30 a.m. in the Mayborn Museum.  A display will be set up in the Museum for 3-4 weeks and the materials will come from the Texas Collection.

Budget chair Shelly Brooks distributed the Budget (green handout) and will be voted on at the next full Roundtable meeting.

Christmas luncheon chair Marilyn Eichelberger had no report

Courtesy-not present.  The purpose of the Courtesy committee is to not only help with members that have experienced deaths in their families, but to also send cards and notes to people that have had babies etc…-serve the needs of the members.

Electronic Communication chair Sandy Bennett will put the November newsletter together soon.

Hostess – Marilyn Eichelberger – which events will need hostesses?  The Christmas program needs hostesses for food, decorating, plates.  The April meeting will also need hostesses.

Newsletter chairs Sandy Bennett and Paulette Edwards need information for the newsletter by the 20th so they can get it out by the end of October.  They requested Leigh Ann write a little article about being the new president.

Interest Groups chair Julie Covington reported she had heard from some groups that were meeting.  Still in need of leader for the Kimball Art Museum trip in the spring.  Have leaders for all of the other groups.  The Independence trip has about 50 people signed up.  Will leave around 7:30 a.m.  This may be a trip that is done every 3 or so years.

International Dinner chairs Carolyn Keathley and Tam Dunn have their committee in place.  The dinner will be November 13, 2008 in Cashion 510.  The committee has been meeting on a weekly basis.  Invitations will be sent out in the next week – a save the date has already gone out.  Child care will be available on the 5th floor of Cashion.

Membership chair Denyse Rodgers reported 238 members and some newcomers.  Jan Purdy has called everyone and has received more emails from people. Reminders were sent to those that have not paid and were members last year.  The purple sheet is the updated Executive Board and Committee Chairs.  

Newcomers chair Martha Lou Scott thanked everyone who attended the luncheon and continues to get names of new employees and she sends them information.

Nominating – not present.

Program chair Kathy Hillman reported everything was moving along.

Scholarship Sandra Lené reported $804.00 through September.  She has caught up on Thank You notes.  She would like to have the thank you from the Scholarship recipient in the newsletter.  Payroll deduction can be used to make contributions to the scholarship fund.  A move was made to write a thank you note at the beginning of the payroll deduction and then once a year.  It was seconded and passed.

Scholarship fundraising Madelyn Jones and Martha Lou Scott have collected a number of items.  You can drop off your items at the SLC.

Service project not present

Style Show chair Elizabeth Kelly had no report but it will be on the first day of finals.  If it affects a lot of people then the date will be changed to Monday or Tuesday.  If it does not impact a lot of people then the date will stay the same.

Phone committee not present.

Yearbook chair Chris Wilkins reported there are few people that have not picked up their yearbook.  She will continue to give yearbooks to those that join and will identify individuals that need books, such as new comers, at the January and February meetings.  The yearbook should come in under budget.


Old Business: 

None

New Business:

None

Meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,




Tam Dunn, Recording Secretary                                                              Date





Approved: _____________________________________________________
	         Leigh Ann Marshall, President                                          Date

